
 

 

 
Paramount Pictures Corporation 

 
March 1st, 2024 

Dear Residents and Merchants, 
 
This letter is to inform you that on Monday March 4th, 2024 and Tuesday March 5th, 2024 
Paramount Pictures will be filming scenes for its upcoming series Before on and around Route 
46 in Great Meadows, NJ. 
 
In order to facilitate filming on Monday the 4th, we will be conducting intermittent traffic 
control (ITC) on Route 46 between Water St. and Cemetery Rd.  This ITC will be in effect from 
approximately 9:00am-2:30pm.  The RDJ Service Center, located at 275 Rt 46, will be closed 
during the traffic control. 
 
We will have the Independence Police Department on hand to assist with the traffic control on 
the day. Our production will make every effort to minimize our impact on the neighborhood 
and to accommodate residents, businesses, and schools while filming. A representative of the 
Location Department will be on set at all times to ensure that filming goes smoothly.   
 
Please note that we are working closely and with the full cooperation of Independence Town 
Hall and the Independence Police Department.  Your cooperation will help make our shoot a 
success, and help support the employment of the thousands of New York and New Jersey 
residents who make their living in the Tri State entertainment industry. 
 
Thank you. 
 
 
 
Location Department 
Before 
Paramount Pictures Corporation 


